Sultanate of Oman Oman Academic Accreditation Authority





Ref: OAAA/ 1108 /2019 Date: 22 December 2019

Professor Simon Jones Vice- Chancellor National University

Dear Prof Jones

Accreditation of MD Programme by TEPDAD

We understand that from 2023 all MD programmes need to be accredited by a WFMErecognised accrediting agency in order for graduates of those programmes to be eligible for specialist training and licensure in the USA.

In order to meet this deadline, I understand that National University (NU) wishes for the Turkish Medical Programme Accreditation Agency (TEPDAD) to accredit your MD Programme. I also understand that you have chosen TEPDAD as it is one of the accrediting agencies recognised by WFME.

I further understand that TEPDAD require confirmation that OAAA will permit TEPDAD to accredit your programme. This letter is confirmation that OAAA agrees to this and has no objection to TEPDAD accrediting your programme.

Kindly note that, notwithstanding any third party accreditation, NU is still required to undertake institutional and programme accreditation as determined by OAAA and TEPDAD accreditation should not be seen as a substitute for OAAA scrutiny.

We would appreciate your keeping us regularly informed of your engagement with TEPDAD and wish you all the best in your endeavour.

Yours sincerely

Jenny Walker

Deputy CEO Technical Affairs Division